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A quiet Sunday night in Salford took a frightening turn when a man was stabbed on Capella
Walk, just off Lower Broughton Road. The incident happened shortly after 10 p.m. on July 6,
prompting a swift response from emergency services.

Greater Manchester Police (GMP) confirmed they were called to the scene following reports
of a disturbance. When officers arrived, they found a man in his 50s suffering from stab
wounds. Paramedics treated him on the spot before rushing him to hospital. Fortunately, his
condition is currently described as stable.

Man Stabbed in Salford Street as Police
Launch Attempted Murder Investigation
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A second man, also in his 50s, was arrested at the scene on suspicion of attempted murder.
He remains in police custody this morning as detectives continue their investigation.

The street was quickly cordoned off as officers secured the area late into the night. Images
from the scene show a strong police presence, with patrol cars and tape blocking off parts
of Lower Broughton Road and nearby Heath Avenue. GMP later confirmed that a knife was
recovered in connection with the case.

Residents were left shaken by the incident, with many expressing concern about violence so
close to home. “It’s scary to think something like that can happen right on your doorstep,”
one neighbour said. “We just hope the man recovers and that the police get to the bottom of
what happened.”

GMP is continuing to investigate the circumstances leading up to the incident. While they
have not yet released further details about the relationship between the two men, or what
may have caused the confrontation, officers are urging anyone with information to come
forward.

Police have not issued any warnings to the wider public, and they believe this was an
isolated incident. Nevertheless, their presence remains visible in the area as part of the
ongoing investigation.

Anyone who may have witnessed the incident or has relevant information is encouraged to
contact Greater Manchester Police directly.

As the investigation unfolds, residents are left hoping for clarity and peace, following a night
of unexpected violence in an otherwise quiet neighbourhood.
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